WORK SESSION
March 11, 2019
@ 5:00 PM

Stacey Givens presented Council with a proposal for the spraying of the parks for mosquitos
again this year — in his proposal he gave was for approximately 44 acres at a cost of $658.00
treatment would begin in April/May and continue until first frost.

Beverly Harvey spoke to Council about some property she owns and would like for Council to
recommend as a prime place for a hotel to locate if the opportunity comes alongit is 2.8 acres
with Byler Rd, Morgan St & Hwy 157 frontage.

Paul Burkhalter — came and spoke to Council concerning the Byler Road East Tap Project
which will go from Pinhook to Moulton Village. After discussion with Council over the plans
Mr. Burkhalter expressed that he didn’t see any problems with preceding with the next steps
for this project. Council Members ask that the Utilities Supervisors look at the plans to insure
that there would be no unexpected cost in their departments for such things as relocating
etc.

Mayor Weatherwax spoke to Council about possibly looking into buying new trucks at the
State Bid and implementing a rotation type program so that the cost of maintenance and fuel
would go down and older vehicles would be eliminated due to the expense incurred to
maintain.

An update was briefly given to Council on letters sent out on properties and also properties
being posted due to not complying with earlier request. A more detailed list will be given at
regular Council Meeting by the Building Inspector.

The Water Treatment Plant had a generator damaged in recent storms and the expense could
be over $10,000.00 and will be brought to Council for approval at which time repairs are made
but this has also been submitted to our insurance company and it should cover most of the
expense.

The League of Municipalities is holding its Annual Conference in Mobile and the Mayor ask if
anyone was going to attend to be sure and let Deroma Pepper know so that accommodations
could be made. After posing the question no one at this time is going to planning on
attending.
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